Rachel Tibbetts

From: david jebbitt

Sent: 18 April 2021 15:16

To: DC Support

Ce: T

Subject: Re: Planning Application Ref. 21/00922/0UT: Foxden Way,Great Bourton

Apologies,our address is:

7 Manor Close
Great Bourton
0X17 1RA

------ Original Message -——-

From: "david.jebbitt" | NG

To: dm.comments@cherwell-dc.gov.uk

Cc: I

Sent: Sunday, 18 Apr, 2021 At 13:27

Subject: Planning Application Ref. 21/00922/0UT: Foxden Way,Great Bourton

Dear Sirs,

We wish to raise our strong objections to the above planning application on the grounds of safety.

Foxden Way is already dangerous for pedestrians and cyclists etc.and it is only a matter of time before a serious
accident occurs.

It is a very narrow lane and is already over-used by (often speeding) motorists using it as short cut.

We use it extensively for walking and cycling and as well as being very popular with locals for these activities it is
also widely used by families with children,dog walkers,disability vehicle users and horse riders.

Any increase in vehicle usage increases the danger and inconvenience for all user categories.

Also School Lane (the access to the proposed site) is single lane and very narrow - cars passing is only possible when
one of the vehicles encroaches on someone's private land.The development would also cause similar problems in

Little Bourton (Spring Lane and Chapel Lane).

The inevitable serious increase in incremental traffic that would go hand-in-hand with this development would be an
unwelcome and dangerous nightmare for us all.

Thank you for taking our concerns into consideration.
Yours faithfully,

David and Sandra Jebbitt



